FOSC Board Meeting Minutes December 3, 2015

Board Members Present:  Kit Gage, Sarah Jane Marcus, Jim Anderson, Corinne Stephens, Bruce Sidwell, Dee Clarkin, Sherrell Goggin, Mike Smith
1). September 9, 2015 meeting minutes approved with these amendments:  Amy Wesolek will send thank you emails to all donors; Kit will send thank you emails to all $100 + donors; position previously called Vice-Treasurer is now Assistant Treasurer.

2). Kit will convene a call of WSSC consent decree parties on behalf of FOSC with the position that FOSC endorses WSSC’s request for extension to complete work until 2022 with the understanding that WSSC will do quality work.  
3). Kit will contact Laura Mol to contact WSSC about replacing FOSC kiosk in Dale Park.  

4). Efforts to recruit minorities.   Kit will contact worker at Montgomery Housing Partnership.  Corinne will talk to co-worker at Alliance for the Chesapeake Bay.  Sherrell will contact Terry Anderson about potential contacts at a church in Section 5.  Mike will contact co-worker at Wheaton Volunteer Rescue Squad.  Jim Anderson suggested Bennett Mendis. 

5). Brainstorming 2016 program meetings.  Rachel Carson meeting in January.  Kit will ask Laura Mol to contact Jim Strick as possible speaker.  General meeting in mid-March.  Other possible topics:  11th Street Bridge Park http://bridgepark.org/ with project director Scott Kratz (Mike can contact); University of Maryland entomologist; John Parrish on making Sligo plant list; American chestnut; resident fish of Sligo (Bruce can contact MCDEP); migratory fish; bird walk. 
6). Kit will send note to FOSC Roundtable asking people to send in their receipts.

7). Kit asked Dee for small change to future Treasurer’s Reports:  in the Water Quality section, rename CBT category to Water Watchdog/CBT and move it to a line adjacent to the Water Watchdog training category.

8). If FOSC board members have suggestions for the Water Watchdog promotional card, please personally email them to Anne Vorce before December 11th.  
9). Sarah Jane will check with Amy Wesolek about creating documents that might be used to train others in using the FOSC Salesforce database in the future.  

10). Kit asked board members to fill in spreadsheet provided by Mary Ellen Olsece of River Network about their backgrounds and expertise.  
